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March 14, 2014 
 
 
Jennifer Marin, MD 
Children’s Hospital of Pittsburgh of UPMC 
One Children’s Hospital Drive 
4401 Penn Avenue 
Pittsburgh, PA 15224 

Dear Dr. Marin: 

The Society for Academic Emergency Medicine (SAEM) Board of 
Directors reviewed the POCUS Policy Statement and Technical Report 
in March 2014 and approved its endorsement. 

The policy statement is a product of the collaboration between the 
American Academy of Pediatrics Committee on Pediatric Emergency 
Medicine and Section on Radiology and the Workgroup on Pediatric 
Ultrasound, which contained representation from the American College 
of Emergency Physicians, American Institute of Ultrasound in Medicine, 
Society for Academic Emergency Medicine, Society of Pediatric 
Radiology, and the World Interactive Network Focused on Critical 
Ultrasound. 

Since this was a collaborative effort, we believe no one organization should be 
more prominently displayed than another. SAEM will provide its logo for 
inclusion on the cover page of the document. We also request that the cover page 
includes “Approved by the SAEM Board of Directors, March 2014.” Finally, we 
request that a joint copyright agreement be established with the other 
organizations in order to grant equal rights to publication and dissemination of the 
work products.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Alan E. Jones, MD 
President 


